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Important Information Regarding Branch Allotment and 

Admission Process  

It has come to our notice that some students who have been selected based on the merit list did 

not receive their first preferred branch, but were instead allotted their second, third, fourth or 

fifth choice. This is because seats in the preferred branches were already filled by candidates 

ranked higher on the merit list. 

As a result, many students are choosing not to take admission. We would like to inform 

all candidates that branch upgradation is done automatically whenever a seat becomes 

available—due to non-admission or withdrawal by a higher-ranked candidate. In such cases, 

the vacated seat is allotted to the next eligible candidate as per the merit list. 

Therefore, students who have not received their preferred branch still have a fair 

chance of getting it through the automatic upgradation process. However, to be 

considered for upgradation, it is mandatory to first take admission in the branch 

currently allotted. 

We strongly encourage all selected candidates to confirm their admission within the 

stipulated time in order to remain eligible for any future branch upgradation. 
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